
LONDON BOROUGH OF BROMLEY 

 
STATEMENT OF EXECUTIVE DECISION 

 
 

The Portfolio Holder for Transport, Highways and Road Safety, Councillor Nicholas 

Bennett J.P. has made the following executive decision:  
 
 
ANERLEY HILL/ANERLEY ROAD BUS PRIORITY AND PEDESTRIAN SAFETY 
IMPROVEMENT SCHEME' 
 

Reference Report: 

06.02.24 Anerley Hill-Anerley Road bus priority and pedestrian improvement scheme, 
13/03/2024 Environment and Community Services Policy Development and Scrutiny 

Committee    
 
 
Decision: 
 

The Portfolio Holder for Transport, Highways and Road Safety approved the progress 
of the scheme to detailed design and implementation. He also agreed that the cost of 

the scheme should be met from the 2024/25 TfL budget for bus priority measures. 
 
The Portfolio Holder agreed to delegate authority to the Director of Environment and 

Public Protection to make minor changes to the schemes in response to operational 
requirements. 

 
Reasons: 
 

The scheme proposals include new sections of bus lane, junction improvements to 

benefit pedestrian safety, and a new controlled crossing to also improve safety. The 
proposals are in line with the objectives of the Borough’s Local Implementation Plan.  
 

The proposed decision was scrutinised by the Environment and Community Services 
PDS Committee on 13th March 2024. and the Committee supported the proposal. 

 

 
 
………………………………………….. 

Councillor Nicholas Bennett J.P.  

Portfolio Holder for Transport, Highways and Road Safety 
 
TASNIM SHAWKAT 
Director of Corporate Services & Governance 

Bromley Civic Centre 
Stockwell Close 

Bromley BR1 3UH 
 
Date of Decision:   21 March 2024 

Decision Reference:   ECS 20340 

 



 
 
  


